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     Minutes from Schoharie County Conservation Association

Meeting held at the Middleburgh Rod & Gun Club 
 October 27, 2005 

-Fellow Sportsmen & Sportswomen-

*Attendance is needed from each club

For their input on club activities*

 

Vice President Dave Wood called the meeting to order at 7:12 with a salute to the American flag with approximately 20 in attendances including Richard Henry and Norm McBride. They are NYS DEC Region 4 Wildlife and Fisheries Managers respectively. Ray Zeh read the treasurer’s report; a motion to accept and pay bills was made and passed.  SCCA passed a motion to donate $500 to the Venison Donation Collation, which the NYS Agriculture & Markets Dept. matches to help pay for the meat processing.  SCCA will again offer scholarships to SUNY Cobleskill students for approved projects.  Need to submit application.  Mark Cornwell is POC.

SCCA Association Dues:  Several associate membership dues are past due.  Individual Memberships are $10.00.  Please send to SCCA, P.O. Box 325 Central Bridge, NY 12035

Guest Speakers: Norm McBride (Region 4 Fisheries Manager) DEC Stamford Office:  


E-mail: ndmcbrid@gw.dec.state.ny.us 

· 500 extra trout from Van Hornesville were thrown in the holding pond (Cobleskill Reservoir). With respect to the holding pond, they have proposed a 10” size limit and a 3 fish creel limit effective next October. There is one more chance to oppose the current proposals. Please send your comments or call Norm at 607-652-7366.

· Next year they plan to survey Schoharie Creek and lower BG reservoir.

· They still have the diary program. He will send out the first letter requesting their return mid-November. Remind people to send them in if they are done fishing this season. Although they haven’t had tremendous returns/participation they plan on continuing the program one more year.

· They stocked 140,000 surplus brown trout fingerlings in Otsego Lake in mid-June. They expect 1% survival.

· There has been a disease outbreak (IPM) at one of the Federal Hatcheries that provides Lake Trout for New York State. 600,000 fish had to be destroyed. So, there will be no Lake Trout going to Otsego Lake next year or any inland waters in New York. (With the exception of Lake Champlain, because they have other sources).

· Legislation has been passed to prevent the state from funding any boat launch on Otsego Lake for boats greater than 16 feet in length. It was based on a ‘bogus’ premise that the waters are threatened. “Threatened”, the lowest level of impairment could be applied to any Lake or pond in the state. There is no scientific evidence to support what was claimed in the proposal. Whoever drafted the proposal did not contact the DEC Regional office. Letters were written to the DEC encouraging them to oppose this legislation, but Norm does not know if the Central Office opposed or ignored the proposal.  As far as he knows the department will not pursue a boat launch. The only chance is if someone finds a piece of land and donates. It seems apparent that there was considerable political pressure, which may or may not have stifled opposition. We may lend a bit more pressure ourselves by ‘acting in concert’ with our Otsego counterparts.

· The Club Collectively thanked Norm for working with us and getting us the extra fish.
Richard Henry (Region 4 Wildlife Manager) Office: 607-652-2373 Email: rjhenry@gw.dec.state.ny.us: 


Dick has 30 years of experience Region 3. He spent 5 years in the central office as well. He has recently joined Region 4. He will send news releases if you email him with a request. He delivered a deer season update.


One more tidbit on CWD: The deer that tested positive in West Virginia was actually a road-kill from the previous October. Four out of 50 deer tested positive in the area since (a higher incidence than NYS). The area is only about 20 miles from the Pennsylvania border. It can be safe to assume the worst. The DEC is paying meat-cutters $5 per head for CWD testing samples and will be collecting 5,000 samples, state wide.


Black Bear Complaints are down. Dick would like any info on bear dens. They expect an increase in take this year due to the mast food crop.


NWTF: The National Wild Turkey Federation is conducting a study of the survivability (how long do they survive?) study of gobblers. Reward money for turkey tracking tags will be given by the DEC through the NWTF.


Assembly Perceptions: The majority comes from south of the Tapansee Bridge and when they talk about kids and guns they think about drive-by shootings. They have no idea. We need to work on that and spread our positive message for youths hunting.


Drybrook Rumor: Dick quickly dispelled the rumor of CWD in Drybrook. He half-heartedly commented, that it might have been a rumor spread to keep people from hunting there.


There were about 350,000 permits total handed out. The DEC, however is to hand out more permits on a lottery biases. They will be given to those who are drawn from the early applicants who were declined. DEC has completed the random selection and has begun to mail permits. About eight percent of the hunters previously denied will receive a permit through this process. Applicants from the following WMUs will be eligible to receive DMPs through the lottery process: 3C, 3J, 3M, 4A, 4C, 4F, 4G, 4H, 4L, 4M, 4S, 5R, 6A, 6C, 6K, 6P, 6S, 8S, 8T, 8W, 8X, 8Y, 9J, 9P, 9R, 9S, 9T, and 9X.


Hunters not selected for a DMP will not receive a mailing from DEC.  Due to the time required to process these permits, DEC and license agents will not be able to respond to individual inquiries about permits.  Hunters are urged to wait for their permits to arrive by mail.  Selection for one of the leftover permits will not affect any preference points issued to hunters who were not selected for their first choice area during the original application period.  For more information e-mail: http://www.dec.state.ny.us/website/press/pressrel/2005/2005127.html

Dick also presented some statistics pertaining to rifle vs. shotgun incidents. They are as follows; 

INFORMATION COMPARING DEER HUNTING RELATED SHOOTING INCIDENTS INVOLVING RIFLES TO THOSE INVOLVING SHOTGUNS

Simplest  summary: we have is statewide data that shows there were an average of 35 shotgun deer hunting injuries vs. only 10 rifle injuries from 1999-2003.  These are impressive figures, but they are more meaningful if we know the number of deer taken using them.  (There is no data about number of people using each implement or the number of hours spent using them, but the number of deer taken is available, and may be the most relevant figure because it is related to both hunter density and the number of shots fired.
The data below compares deer hunting related shooting incident involving rifles with those involving shotguns.

A.  INJURIES PER SQUARE MILE: (HRSI means hunting related shooting incident. Long range means the distance of the shot was greater than 100 yards.)
	           
	
	 1999-2003 
	INJURIES
	1988-1992
	INJURIES

	           
	SQUARE MILES
	ALL HRSI
	per 1,000 sq. mi.
	Long Range HRSI 
	per 1,000 sq. mi

	          
	 
	 
	  .
	 
	  

	           
	
	
	
	
	

	Rifle   
	22,086
	10
	0.45
	1.20
	0.05

	           
	
	
	
	
	

	Shotgun  
	24,031
	35
	1.46
	6.00
	0.25


    SUMMARY:

    1.  There are 3 times as many injuries per square mile involving shotguns, as there are involving rifles.

    2.  There are 5 times as many long-range injuries per square mile involving shotguns, as there are involving rifles.

B. INJURIES PER DEER TAKEN:  (HRSI means hunting related shooting incident. Long range means the distance of the shot was greater than 100 yards.)
	           
	
	1999-2003
	INJURIES
	1988-1992
	INJURIES

	           
	HARVEST AVG DEER
	ALL HRSI
	per 100,000 deer
	Long Range HRSI
	per 100,000 deer

	           
	
	 
	 
	 
	

	           
	
	
	
	
	

	RIFLE
	82,636
	10
	12.10
	1.20
	1.45

	           
	
	
	
	
	

	SHOTGUN
	185,770
	35
	18.84
	6.00
	3.23


   SUMMARY:

    1.  There are 1.5 times as many injuries per deer taken involving shotguns, as there are involving rifles.

    2.  There are 2.3 times as many long-range injuries per deer taken involving shotguns, as there are involving rifles.

Note: these figures represent ALL hunting related shooting incidents, regardless of the distance of the shot using the 1999-2003 data.  In reality, the only incidents in which inherent differences between the trajectories of rifles and shotguns would make a difference are those in which the distance of the shot was much greater than 100 yards.  Recent data with that degree of detail is not complete, but the following study, published by DEC in 1994 shows that there we five times as many long-range incidents with shotguns as there were with rifles. This data, from the years 1988-1992 is used in the table above, for long-range injuries. * 

* Note: Hunting continues to become safer.  Compared to an average of 81 deer hunting incidents in 1992, there were only 20 deer hunting incidents in 2003 and 18 deer hunting incidents in 2004.  

The only situation where the difference between rifles and shotguns might possible affect safety would be incidents where a rifle is fired from a long distance.  Hunting accident figures show that more than 93 percent of hunting related shooting incidents involve shots of less than 100 yards, so the type of firearm involved is not a significant factor.  In the small number of long-range shooting incidents that have occurred in deer seasons, approximately 80 percent involved shotguns, even though rifles are used for deer hunting over nearly half of the state.

LONGER VERSION - DISTANCE OF SHOT AND TYPE OF FIREARM.  

Whether a rifle or shotgun is involved is generally not a factor deciding if a person will be the victim of a hunting related shooting incident because over 90 % of all hunting accidents occur at ranges under 100 yards.  In fact, most of the rare long-range incidents involve shotguns rather than rifles. This is to be expected because 78 % of hunting injuries are either self-inflicted or involve members of the same hunting party. 

Long-range small game hunting injuries involving rifles are so rare that figures have been compiled only for big game hunting.  A 5-year study (1988-92) yielded the following results.

BIG GAME HUNTING ACCIDENTS OVER 100 YARDS: 1988-92

Average no. of accidents: ..............................81.4*

Those over 100 yards involving shotguns: ...  6.0 (7.4%)

Those over 100 yards involving rifles: .........  1.2 (1.5%)

During this period, the only non-hunter injured in an incident where the range was over 100 yards was a person struck by a nearly spent shotgun slug.   (Hunting Accidents in New York: Their Causes and Prevention. NYSDEC. 1994)

* Note: Hunting continues to become safer.  Compared to an average of 81 deer hunting incidents in 1992, there were only 20 in 2003 and 18 in 2004.  

IMPLEMENT USED in ALL hunting related shooting incidents: 5-year avg. 1999-2003

Shotgun:        35

Rifle:               10 (not including muzzleloader)

   Muzzleloader:  2

   Handgun:         1

Wayne Jones, NYSDEC Division of Fish, Wildlife and Marine Resources, provided some of this information.
RELATED INFORMATION FROM A PREVIOUS E-MAIL, SUMMER 2005.

You requested figures regarding the safety record of hunting, including the likelihood of injury to non-hunters, and information regarding incidents with rifles as compared to shotguns.  The data shows that hunters, who are required to pass an extensive safety course to qualify for a license, have become extremely safety conscious over the past 50 years since these courses were first required.  The likelihood of a hunting related shooting incident depends mostly on the caution of the person shooting, rather on the type of firearm used.  The following information is from DEC publications and hunting related shooting incident records.

FREQUENCY OF INCIDENTS AND EXTREMELY RARE INVOLVEMENT OF NONHUNTERS:

Hunting Accidents involve only hunters in 99 percent of the accidents in New York.  Accident records for the past 15 years were examined. In nine of those 15 years, all hunting accident victims were members of hunting parties.  In the one percent of accidents involving people who were not members of hunting parties, the only fatality was the tragic case of a youngster who was shot when he played a “joke” on the neighboring farmer, by imitating a woodchuck. (Hunting Accidents in New York: Their Causes and Prevention. NYSDEC. 1994)  

No hiker has ever been injured in a hunting related shooting incident on public land in N.Y. State. 

“Hunters and DEC are very concerned about safety, and have excellent laws and programs to avoid

injuries. As a result, hunting is one of the safest recreational activities. A person is four times more likely
to die while swimming than to be fatally wounded in a hunting accident. People are much safer in the woods than on the roads. A person is much more likely to be seriously injured or killed while using a bicycle or small off-road vehicle than while hunting.”
“Struck by Lightning - A Significant Hazard?

A person who is not hunting is 45 times more likely to be killed by a bolt of lightning than by a hunter’s bullet. (average lightning deaths, 90 per year; average non-hunter deaths in hunting incidents, less than two per year.) - National Safety Council figures, 1999.”
“Deer as Hazards: Nationwide, more people are killed by deer (ca. 100-150 per year, in collisions with motor vehicles) than are killed in hunting-related shooting incidents (fewer than 100 fatal hunting-related shootings, including self-inflicted accidents). Each year in New York, over 1,000 people are injured in 60,000 - 70,000 deer-related highway accidents. Such collisions are most common where hunting is restricted.”
DISTANCE OF SHOT AND TYPE OF FIREARM.  

Whether a rifle or shotgun is involved is generally not a factor deciding if a person will be the victim of a hunting related shooting incident because over 90 percent of all hunting accidents occur at ranges under 100 yards.  In fact, most of the rare long-range incidents involve shotguns rather than rifles. This is to be expected because 78 percent of hunting injuries are either self-inflicted or involve members of the same hunting party. 

Long-range small game hunting injuries involving rifles are so rare that figures have been compiled only for big game hunting.  A 5-year study (1988-92) yielded the following results.

BIG GAME HUNTING ACCIDENTS OVER 100 YARDS: 1988-92

Average no. of accidents: ..............................81.4*

Those over 100 yards involving shotguns: ...  6.0 (7.4%)

Those over 100 yards involving rifles: .........  1.2 (1.5%)

During this period, the only nonhunter injured in an incident where the range was over 100 yards was a person struck by a nearly spent shotgun slug.  (Hunting Accidents in New York: Their Causes and Prevention. NYSDEC. 1994)
* Note: Hunting continues to become safer.  Compared to an average of 81 deer hunting incidents in 1992, there were only 20 in 2003 and 18 in 2004.  See attached summary “NY HRSI SUMMARY 2004.pdf”

Wayne Jones: NYSDEC Sportsman Education Administrator 

625 Broadway  Albany, NY 12233-4800

Phone Toll-Free  1-888-HUNT-ED2  (1-888-486-8332) Fax: 518-402-8925

E-mail wwjones@gw.dec.state.ny.us  Website: http://www.dec.state.ny.us/website/dfwmr/sportsed/  

Blenheim-Gilboa NYPA Wildlife Management Task Force: The next Wildlife Task Force meeting will be held December 16th.    

New York State Fish & Wildlife Management Board for Region 4: Mike Zeh attended the Fall FWMB meeting October 27, 28, & 29. Will report next month. 

NYSCC Region 4:  President Bush signed into law the "Protection of Lawful Commerce in Arms Act."  (S397). The law will block any future lawsuits attempting to hold firearms industry companies liable for the actions of criminals who misuse the industry's lawful products.  

Approximately 500 tickets colleted for raffle benefiting NYSCC.  The raffle is for each day for the month of November.  Reviewed financial status of NYSCC, need donations and term limits - should be consistent from President on down.  Discussed the responsibilities of each NYSCC officer. At the current time the entire job description and responsibilities are being work on of all the new officers and directors.  The Executive Program Director for now is under the guidance and approval of work by the executive committee.  Discussed legislative bills – Interstate Information on Violators & Names + Addresses Issue – Assembly suiting DEC, wants information.   Discuss the possibility of having annual Spring meeting at the Cobleskill College.   Reviewed pictures of Livingston Manor Hatchery, located near Catskill (DeBurce) (needs repairs).  Next meeting Jan 18th.

Club Reports:

SUNY Cobleskill College Report – Students are headlong into the semester week 10. They have big buck contest underway and may have some scholarship project proposals. They are looking into having the Region 4 NYSCC spring meeting on the SUNY Campus.
Cave County Riders: The club has been working with the committee to establish a Long Path North connection through Middleburgh. They will be having a Poker Run on January 14th.

Coby Fish & Game Club: Held their raffle drawing: the 12 ga. Beretta was won by Ann Shaver from Howe Cave, the 20 ga. Mossberg was won by James Nelligan from Hyndsville and the spinning (fishing) outfit was won by Debbie Haslun from Richmondville. 

Richmondville Fish & Game Club:  They have electric now!

Central Bridge Fish & Game Club– Mario Rosania has been elected the new club VP. He provided cooperation with the pheasant program and has offered use of his land. Skeet shooting is open to the public on Sunday at 9:00 a.m. sharp on mornings all year weather permitting.  Contact Jim Mansheffer at (518) 868-2576.  The club also sponsors the Schoharie Pistol Team that uses the range at the clubhouse.  The team is looking for shooters. For info http://www.schoharie-conservation.org/memberclubs/cbfgc.html
Conesville Rod & Gun Club: They had a very successful venison roast with 71 in attendance.  Members present expressed disapproval of the Power Authority’s failure to allow small game hunting.  Original transcripts of agreements with the Power Authority show this to be true.  A dialogue needs to be established with the Power Authority to repair this problem.  Additionally, members have been making improvements to grouse habitat. 

Long Path North Hiking Club: LPN will hike on Vroman’s Nose on September 22th at 5:00 p.m. (Bring a sandwich and something to drink.) Another hike, which is the 22nd Annual hike, will be on September 25th from 12:00 to 5:00 p.m. at Vroman’s Nose. Another hike will take place on October 1st on Blackhead  Mountain in the Catskill’s. Meeting times and date details will be posted on the website. LPN has submitted a grant for kiosks and trail maintenance.  They added 4.5 miles of trail north of the dam.  They also have a new patch for anyone who does the whole Schoharie County Hike. You must apply through LPN.  Applicants must take pictures at designated landmarks.  Website address: http://www.schoharie-conservation.org/memberclubs/lpn/news.html
Middleburgh Rod & Gun Club: Trap finished up Oct 14th .  Will start up after hunting season, Late Winter or early Spring.  Club is having the trap machine rebuilt.  There is a by-law change being considered.  Dues are currently due Jan 1st and have to be paid by the May meeting.  With the by-law change Dues will be due March meeting and must be paid by May meeting.  Two new members voted in. Still have 250 Gun raffle tickets available for club members to sell. All tickets are due November 30th, whether they are sold or unsold. Ray Zeh is the ticket manager this year 234-8804.  For more information check out the club’s website address. www.middleburghrg.com.

Schoharie County Ridge-runners (Formerly the Struttin’ Hens): This organization has now become part of the National Wild Turkey Federation. Meetings are now held on the 3rd Wednesday of the month at Liz Reinhart home residence - 256 Melick Rd. Canajoharie, NY 13317

Whitetails Unlimited –Schoharie Co. Chapter of Whitetails Unlimited has donated a Whitetails Engraved  CVA 50 caliber Black Powder Gun to the Venison Donation Collation.  If you donate your whole deer then you receive a chance at winning this gun.  There are two butcher shops doing this for our area.  Marlow’s in Howe Cave, 296-8978 and Jim Bleau in Gallupville, 872-9044.  This venison stays here within Schoharie County, handed out through the local food pantries.  For more information contact Neal Baumann at 295-7669.  We have had three deer donated so far this year.  Last year we had close to thirty deer donated, over 1100 pounds of venison.  The local chapter’s website is www.schoharie-conservation.org/memberclubs/scwu.html. 

West Fulton Rod & Gun Club – Discussion on new pole barn for West Fulton Fire Dept. They are Looking for help with labor. The club is having a members only big buck contest ($5 entry). POC is John Warner at 607-588-7401 or e-mail thedeerhunter55@hotmail.com. 

The SCCA meeting was adjourned at 22:15.

SCCA website address is http://www.schoharie-conservation.org/
The next meeting will be held at SUNY Cobleskill, Curtis Mott Hall, Thursday, November 17th at 7:00 PM. [image: image2.png]
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